
 
Third Sunday After Ephipany 

January 27, 2019 
 

LECTIONARY FOR THIS WEEK, JANUARY 27th – Nehemiah 8:1-3, 5-6, 8-10; 
Psalm 19:1; Corinthians 12:12-31a, GOSPEL--Luke 4:14-21 
 
COLLECT: Almighty God, by grace alone you call us and accept us in your 
service. Strengthen us by your Spirit, and make us worthy of your call; 
through Jesus Christ our Lord, who lives and reigns with you and the Holy Spirit, 
one God, now and for ever. 
 
PRAYER OVER THE GIFTS: Loving God, before the world began you called us. 
Make holy all we offer you this day, and strengthen us in that calling. We ask this 
in the name of Jesus Christ the Lord. 
 
PRAYER AFTER COMMUNION: Gracious God, our hands have taken holy 
things; our lives have been nourished by the body of your Son. May we who 
have eaten at this holy table be strengthened for service in your world. We ask 
this in the name of Jesus Christ the Lord.. 
 

Lectionary for Next Sunday, February 3rd - Jeremiah 1:4-10; Psalm 

71:1-6; 1 Corinthians 13:1-13, GOSPEL-- Luke4:21-30 
 
 

Diocesan Bishop: The Right Reverend Dr. Geoffrey Peddle  
Rector: The Reverend Bill Strong 
Parish Deacon:  The Reverend Dr. Bonnie Morgan  
Organist/Choir Director  Andrea Powell 
Parish Wardens  Jim Howell and Albert Morgan  
Office Administrator:  Jack Morgan 

 
 

 
 

The Parish of St. Peter (Upper Gullies) 
1219 Conception Bay Highway 

Conception Bay South, NL A1X 4E9 
(709) 744-2648 - admin@stpeterscbs.ca Website: www.stpeterscbs.ca 

“You are Peter, and on this rock I will build my Church.” Matthew 16-18 

Come to Worship - Leave to Serve 

http://www.stpeterscbs.ca/


 Hymns for 10:30 Service 
Opening:  (425) Joyful, Joyful We Adore Thee 
Gradual:  (484) In Christ There Is No East or West 
Offering:  (631) The Kingdom of God is Justice and Joy  
Communion: Bind Us Together (Praise Book)  
Closing:   (87) Strengthen for Service, Lord 
 

Announcements 

 
Sounds & Silence Spiritual Formation Group 

The next meeting of the Sounds & Silence Spiritual Formation 
Group will be held this evening from 6-7 pm in the church. New 
members welcome. 
 

Valentines Luncheon 
The ACW will be hosting a Valentines Luncheon in Parish Hall on Sunday, 
January 10 immediately following the 10:30 am service. Lots of soup and a 
variety of sandwiches available along with muffins and tea/coffee. $8.00 adults, 
$5.00 for children.  

 
 

Thanks for a successful Patronal Festival 
 

We would like to extend a big thanks to all those who made our annual Patronal 
Festival such a great success. To all the organizers who spent countless hours 
organizing and putting off each event from the Friday evening of ‘foolishness, 
skits and music’ to the expertly prepared and served dinner on Saturday 
evening to our breakfast on Sunday morning and culminating with Rev. Bill’s 
induction service. Also a big shout out to all those who attended and supported 
each event. WOW, a great weekend of fun and fellowship!! 
 

Hot Dog Lunch- Sunday February 3 
Following the Family Service next week there will be a complimentary lunch of 
hot dogs and salads.   

Alpha is Back 
 

Have you ever heard of the Alpha Program? Alpha is an eleven week program 
on the Christian Faith that is based around a meal, some laughter, a video and 
small group discussion. The First session began on January 23 from 6:30 to 
8p.m. (and will run each Wednesday thereafter at the same time) at St. Peter’s 
Hall. Experienced Volunteers welcome. This is a joint effort of the Parishes of 
All Saints and St. Peter’s. Weekly Sessions will be held at St. Peter’s Hall, 



Upper Gullies. There will be a Holy Spirit Weekend on March 8 and 9 at All 
Saints, Foxtrap There will be a free will offering each week along with a pot luck 
supper . Please let Rev. Bill or Rev. Wayne know if you are interested. 

 
Kiwanis Music Festival Class - Sunday, February 17th at 2pm 

St. Peter's Youth Choir will be competing in the annual Kiwanis Music Festival at 
the D.F. Cook Recital Hall at MUN next month.  We ask for your continued 
support and encouragement for our youth!  Members of the congregation are 
invited to come and enjoy the performance of Sacred Music at a cost of $5 
(children under 10 are free). 
 

Do you have "Memories of Garden Parties Past?” 
We would love to hear of your ‘Memories of Garden Parties Past” as plans are 
underway to revive the event this coming summer.  Your recollections will help in 
the organization and planning of this year’s garden party. Please jot down your 
memories and drop them to the office to the attention of Megan Parsons. Thank 
you for your help and look forward to seeing you at St. Peter’s Garden Party!! 

 
Fellowship night Feb 17th 

St. Peter’s Fellowship Band will next perform in the Parish Hall on Sunday, Feb. 
17th at 7:00 pm. Come along and enjoy some of the best gospel music around. 
Great way to shake the winter blues!! Everyone welcome – refreshments to 
follow. Free will offering accepted.  

Funscrip is coming 
Did you know that you can support St. Peter's simply by purchasing gasoline, 
groceries, and shopping at other stores? Funscrip is a gift card program that 
gives a rebate to our Parish on the purchase of gift cards from a list of over 100 
retail stores. A full list is available at the back of the church. More information will 
be forthcoming in the weeks ahead. 

Baptism 
We welcome today to the Church of God through the Sacrament of Holy Baptism 
Tanner David Lear-Goulding, son of Shane Goulding and Kayla Lear.  
 

Year End Reports 
All Church groups are encouraged to submit their year-end reports to the Church 
office by the middle of February.  Thank you for your help in this matter.  
 

Today’s Bulletin is given to the Glory of God and in loving memory of: 
 
     Stephanie Scott (remembering her 45th birthday on January 9th). From 
Tracey, Owen and family.  

 
 



 
 

 
Worship Service Today – January 27, 2019 

ON DUTY  
Today: January 27, 2019 Next Sunday: Feb. 3, 2019 

8:30 AM 10:30 AM  8:30 AM  10:30 AM 

Sides- 
Persons 

Albert S. 
Wayne B. 

David B, 
Keith P, 
Paul St. C. 
Pam St. C.  

Herb Dawe, 
Wayne Miller 10:30 amD. Bishop, W. Bishop, K. Pack, M. Anthony  10:30 am G. Morgan, J. Morgan, W. Miller, H. Dawe  10:30 am B. Hilliard, G. Coates, G. Jones, K. Jone 

Gordon 
Morgan, Owen 
Taylor, 
Roy Morgan, 
Jason M.   Roy Morgan, Jason Morgan 

Eucharistic 
Assistant Keith Pack 

Kelly Scott Debbie 
Bradbury 

Michele Young 

 
Servers Austen Scott 

Grace DeHann Christopher & 
Matthew 
Coveyduck 

Austin Scott 
Grace DeHann 

Altar 
Guild 

Margaret M, Joan L, Brenda L, 
Joyce D, Marjorie M. 

Barbara R, Edna W, Elsie B, 
Betty S. 

Readers Keith Pack 
Goldie Halley 

Ralph Drover 
Kelly Scott 

Debbie 
Bradbury,  
Betty Scott 

Bonnie Gulliver 
Bobbie Dwyer  

This week we are praying for: 
All Church Leaders, especially +Justin, Archbishop of Canterbury; +Fred, 
Primate of the Anglican Church of Canada; +Ronald, Metropolitan of the 
Ecclesiastical Province of Canada, +Geoffrey, our Bishop; Bonnie+, our Deacon, 
Irving+, our parish friend and Bill+, our Priest in Charge. 
 
In the Anglican/Lutheran Cycle of Prayer, ACC-Archbishop Ron Cutler, people, 
and clergy of the Ecclesiastical Province of Canada.  ELCIC-The dean, council, 
and congregations of the Atlantic and Montreal Areas of the Eastern Synod. 
 
In the Tri-Diocesan Cycle of Prayer, the clergy and parishioners of the Parish 
Bay L’Argent and the Parish of Bay of Islands.  
 
We pray for those who are sick or otherwise in need, especially: Rodney 
Andrews, Janet Butler, Mary Dawe, Brian Gosse, Deneal Haines, Mackenzie 
Jones, Glenys O’Brien, Pat Reid, Lucy Thistle, Mary Bussey, Violet Batten, Les 
MacDonald, Fred Kelly, Elizabeth Crewe, Payton Best, Judy Barker, Kathy 
Dawe, Myrtle Button, Annie Barrett, Robert Moulton, Sylvia Gillespie-Miller, 
Janet Andrews, Sandra MacLennan, Yvonne Lawlor, Henry Crane and Pauline 
McCann. NOTE: Names will be kept on our list for three weeks with family 
approval. Please let us know if you wish for names to remain on the list for 
longer. 
 


